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  “Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

        Tuesday 16th April 2013  at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland,  Andrew Bennett, Lorna Mulholland,Trevor Bingham, Sandra Sutters, Carrie Stephens, Mike Stephens,  Raymond Crawfurd, John Link, Barbara Misselbrook, Parveen Goyal, Priyanka Goyal,Eileen Harrop, Rosemary Dayborn. 

Apologies:  Rob Solly, Mike Dewdney, Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Vic Cole, Jonathan Crook

Previous Minutes and Matters Arising
The minutes were agreed and signed.

Financial Update
Current account stands at present at £1576.97 and the deposit account at £2000.00

Andrew is going to look into the matter of internet banking to see if there is any benefit to the community group to change to that.

It was confirmed at the last meeting that the accounts for 2012 had indeed  been audited by Rob  and Mike D. In keeping with  the groups financial governance it was pointed out by KM that  a statement of accounts needs to be produced as in previous years for signature by the auditors, the treasurer and the chairman. The statement of accounts should be discussed in open meeting with all members. KM to discuss with RS and MD.

Eileen’s birthday 

To celebrate Rev Eileen’s birthday, Parveen’s chef at Breton Court had baked a special cake which was presented to her  amidst the traditional chorus of “Happy Birthday to You”. The group deferred on this occasion  to follow this with the “.bumps”. Thanks to Eileen for the equally scrummy cake that she brought along. There was no shortage of calorific intake at this meeting!
Special service 30th June :

Rev. Eileen will be conducting her first Eucharist service as a fully fledged priest on Sunday 30th June and has invited all Community Group members to attend. She would like a member of the Group to do a bible reading. Sandra proposed Trevor. A decision on this to be made when more details are available. 
Community Projects
150th Jubilee Competition. This is to be a competition for the children of St Michaels.  Primary school age children to design a banner to commemorate 150 years of St Michaels, secondary school age to design a logo to be used for all the 150th year celebrations.  Details of brief to be sorted out by Eileen, Trevor & Ken.

'St Michaels Memories'   All amendments have been made, Rosemary to do  final read through. Photograph of author awaited. ISBN to be obtained.  Trevor has an estimate of cost of printing by a printing company in St Leonards of £5.00 per copy, and is getting other quotes.  Probable sale price to be £15.00.  Ken gave a vote of thanks to Trevor and Rosemary for the hard work of getting this book ready.  

Ground at Chalk Avenue.  Mike S. has taken over this project from Jean.  He is in touch with Kent Highways regarding putting in the bollards and flowerbeds.  They are happy with the bollards, and flowerbeds as long as they are not raised beds. Mike is to confirm whether they are happy for us to install the bollards or if it has to be one of their contractors.  We have to have an annual licence to cultivate, not sure yet if any cost is entailed. Insurance will be necessary.  Grass cutting will stay with the council. Ken asked Barbara to pass on a request for the bench which TTC had moved there to be treated .

Wish List.    A general discussion decided that as a group we are more re-active than pro-active when it comes to planning for the village. We need a 'wish list' of ideas and plans not just for the current year but for future years.  e.g. The recreation ground would be enhanced if there was a sports pavillion with a small amount of parking for example.

Lets get the ideas and worry about  money & practical challenges afterwards.  A working group is needed to carry this forward, and ideas are needed from everyone. 
Village Hall.  The refurbishment.  We have now seen  architects.a quantity surveyor  and a project management company.  The next step is to get digital plans of the hall  “as built”.followed by conceptual drawings and plans and perhaps a 3D model of the future premises. This can then be displayed for residents to see.  Stage 2 is to get costings of phased work.

There will be a Barn Dance at the Village Hall on Saturday May 11th  .to start on the fund railing for all this.  All welcome.

Post meeting note: Tickets at £10 available from KM. Please support.

The Church is holding a quiz night on 27th April in the Village Hall.  Details are on the website.

150th Anniversary Fun Day.   Sunday 8th September:
First planning meeting went well. Both the Fat Ox and The Crown have agreed to have Gents and Ladies teams for the Tug of War.  Rules for this match to be finalised at next planning meeting.

Next meeting will be at Fat Ox on Wednesday 8th May

NB:  Note this is now Fat Ox not London Beach as previously agreed

AOB
Report back from the Tenterden Town Meeting:  

Parking – Bridewell Lane Car Park is to change to pay on exit and have an all day fee of £2.10

The Tenterden town Precept created a big discussion as it is being raised by 51%.

The Christmas Lights have not been found and the insurance company are not willing to pay up, so 

collecting for new coloured lights, at a cost of £15,000 has now begun.

CCTV on St Michaels Recreation Ground is now working and Barbara commented that quality of picture is good.

The Mayor, Robin Wade is disappointed at the response to his 'Friends of the Rec' initiative.   Volunteers are still needed.

Chief Inspector Hibben reported that they have now three people in custody and seems confident that they are connected to the St Michaels robberies.  

Meeting closed at 9.05 p.m. 
Next General Meeting : 13th May 2013 at London Beach. 7.30pm . All welcome.

